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News from A Sobering Choice 

  Spring and summer bring many     

wonderful things: flowers, nice weather, 

beach time, BBQs and vacation. These sea-

sons also bring many new dangers as the 

nice weather, free time, and long days allow 

more room for teens to get into trouble. 

With prom season upon us, and summer 

approaching, now is a good time for parents 

to talk to their teens about the dangers of 

drinking and using drugs. 

 And a perfect way  to start the         

conversation is by bringing up questions 

about what their children’s plans are for the 

Something Positive... 

summer and for prom. A good way to learn 

what your child is doing or thinking is to 

 A Sobering Point of View 

The Dangers of Distracted Driving are Knocking on your 

Door at Burney Jr/Sr High School... 

 In last month’s newsletter we 

showed you how Club Live (jr. high) and 

Friday Night Live (high school)  in Burney 

are creatively sending out prevention   

messages to their school. Cindy Diezsi, with 

the Shasta County Chemical People, has 

been working all year with this energetic 

bunch of students to make a positive im-

pact on their school campus and in their 

community. Together they planned one 

last project to give their student body a 

chance to reflect back what they have 

learned throughout the year. They        

challenged the school to a door decorating 

contest. 

 Each classroom was charged with 

the task of decorating their door with a 

distracted driving message. They could 

choose from these four themes: driving at 

night or while fatigued; speeding;          

distractions such as eating, texting or    

having passengers; and driving under the 

influence. 

 The Club Live and Friday Night Live 

members  judged the doors 

based on the following criteria: 

clearly conveying the message, 

creativity, and attention to detail. After the 

score sheets were tallied there were two 

doors that were so close in score that two 

prizes were given. First place got a pizza 

party and second place got a doughnut 

party. We will let you decide which one you 

like the best. (You will find pictures of the 

doors throughout this newsletter.) 

Spring-A Good Time to Talk to Your Teens About Alcohol 

Continued on page 4 



A Report from the Marijuana Task Force 
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 Shasta County 
held a Drug Take-Back 
Day back in April.    
According to the May 
edition of the Think 
Again Shasta newsletter 
Shasta County residents 
turned in 713 pounds of 
unused, expired, and 
unwanted medication. 

 This event was 
hosted by Redding    
Police Department, 
Shasta County Sheriff’s 
office, Shasta County 
Health and Human 
Services Agency and 
the Federal Drug    
Enforcement Agency.  

 The Drug 
Take-Back event is   
designed to help prevent 
abuse of prescription 
drugs. By ridding your 
home of unwanted    
prescription drugs you 
reduce the chances of 
them being stolen and 
misused.  Thank you to 
those who put on the 
event and to those who 
chose to be responsible 
about their drug       
disposal. 

 From the last Meeting held:  April 29th 

 

 We want to give a big “Thank You” to the 

residents of Palo Cedro for hosting our meeting.  

We were pleased to have Sheriff Bosenko, Richard 

Simon (Resource Management), Josh Lowery, ADA 

(District Attorney’s office) and Les Baugh and Pam 

Giaconmini attend and speak.  They were able to 

answer multiple questions from the residents as 

another marijuana grow season begins.   

 Mr. Simon let the residents know that the 

county is in the process of hiring a code            

enforcement officer to specifically handle calls and 

Source:  Orlando Sentinel   

Author:  Debi Macintyre 

 

 With sales estimated at $15 billion a 

year, marijuana is already the most commonly 

used illicit drug in the United States. A     

movement has been spreading across the U.S. 

to legalize marijuana.  Next year, Florida voters 

could see a proposal on the ballot to legalize 

this illicit drug for “medical” purposes. 

 Here are some sobering facts about 

marijuana use in the U.S., from academic and 

government researchers, that voters should 

keep in mind when considering such misguided 

proposals: 

With sales estimated at $15 billion a year,   

marijuana is already the most commonly used 

illicit drug in the U.S.  Of the 7.1 million    

Americans addicted to illicit drugs, 63 percent 

use marijuana.  About 10 percent of people 

who try marijuana will become daily users and 

the potency of marijuana has increased 151 

percent from 1983 to 2007. 

 Many drug-policy experts, including at 

the National Office of Drug Control Policy,   

believe that a significant rise in marijuana use 

among youth is a direct result of legalization 

efforts.  In a major study published in the   

journal Drug and Alcohol Dependence,        

Legalizing Pot will increase Abuse, Magnify Health Risks 

Columbia University researchers found 

that states that legalized marijuana for 

medical  purposes have significantly 

higher rates – almost twice as high – of 

marijuana use, abuse and dependence 

than states without such laws. 

Research on registered users in “medical” 

marijuana states show that fewer than 5 

percent are elderly; more than 80 percent 

are young adults.  Only 10 percent have 

cancer, HIV/AIDS or glaucoma.  The rest 

are registered for less serious conditions, 

including headaches and minor arthritis.  

In California and Colorado, most          

registered users are white men between 

the ages of 17 and 35 with no history of 

chronic illness. 

 Marijuana is not approved by the 

Food and Drug Administration, which 

means its use is unregulated.  However, 

the FDA has approved Marinol, a synthetic 

version of THC, the active ingredient 

found in marijuana.  Marinol can be     

prescribed for nausea and vomiting 

caused by cancer treatment and to   

stimulate appetite in AIDS patients. 

 Another drug derived from    

marijuana and awaiting FDA approval is 

Sativex.  Its uses include treating multiple 

complaints regarding marijuana grows in Shasta 

County.  Please go to the Shasta County website 

for forms used to report code violations.  Sheriff 

Bosenko reassured the residents that obtaining an 

officer to work solely with code  enforcement is a 

priority with his office. 

 We look forward to working with the 

citizens of Shasta County for a better place to live 

and raise our families.  Should you or someone 

you know be interested in attending future    

meetings, please feel free to contact our office to 

be put on the mailing list. 
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sclerosis and pain from cancer. 

 Since smoked marijuana has not been 

subjected to the FDA’s approval process, we 

cannot determine its benefits and risks,      

establish its proper dosage,  determine how it 

may interact with other drugs, and identify 

and monitor its side effects.  But smoking has 

never been a safe, acceptable method of    

administering medicine.  Marijuana smoke 

contains at least 50 percent more               

cancer-causing agents than tobacco smoke,  

according to the Office of National Drug    

Control Policy. Simply put, smoked marijuana 

does not meet the standards of modern  

medicine. 

 Academic research has shown that 

chronic marijuana use leads to impaired      

learning, short-term memory and                             

information-

processing deficits 

and delayed     

emotional           

development.  For 

youth, marijuana 

use has been shown 

to permanently  

impair brain       

development.  

Learning skills such 

as problem-solving, 

concentration,    

motivation and 

memory are     

negatively affected. 

 Numerous 

prominent medical 

organizations have 

ASC would like to wish a 

 Happy Birthday to 

 Cathy on the 8th 

And  

Jeanne on the 25th 

Some Facts and Information about Teen Drinking Taken from the 

MADD Parent Handbook for Talking with Teens about Alcohol 

 

Upcoming events! 
 

May 8th 
Injury Prevention 
Meeting 
VIP 

May 20th 
ASC Exec. Committee 
ASC Coalition  

 
May 27th 

 

Don’t assume your son or daughter is 

not interested in drinking alcohol 

According to data from the       

Monitoring the Future Survey, about 

75% of teens try alcohol outside of 

the home before age 21 

Don’t assume that  your teen’s friends 

are good kids who do not drink alcohol 

About 43% of high school seniors 

have drunk alcohol in the past 30 

days 

Teens who drink  before 
age 21 are more likely to: 

Face problems in 
school 
Get assaulted 
Abuse alcohol later in 
life 
Drown or fall 
Die in a car crash 

 

rejected smoked marijuana as  medicine,   

including the American Medical Association, 

National Cancer Institute, American Cancer 

Society, National Multiple Sclerosis  Society, 

American Glaucoma Society, American    

Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry, 

American Academy of Pediatrics and    

American Society of  Addiction Medicine. 

 In summary, research and experience 

show that legalizing marijuana for medical 

purposes increases opportunities for abuse.  

Smoking marijuana poses  serious health 

risks, especially for young people.  And there 

are other, legal and approved alternatives 

that don’t present the same hazards. 

 Lawmakers and voters should reject 

any proposals to legalize marijuana. 

 

We, at A Sobering Choice, could not have 

stated this any better. 



ask them what other kids are into, and 

what they think about it.   

 Mother’s Against Drunk Driving 

(MADD) has published a parent hand 

book about talking to your teens about 

alcohol. The authors encourage parents, 

regardless of their preferred parenting 

style, to set a family rule not to drink    

alcohol until age 21. The handbook      

recommends parents seek discussion and 

not lecture, keep distinctions between 

facts and opinions, and to ask their son or 

daughter what they think about the     

subject. 

 Keeping your comments short is 

also a key suggestion along with sharing 

facts with your teen. It is important not to 

assume your teen knows everything about 

consuming alcohol. Work with your teen 

to come up with a plan for when they are 

faced with the pressure of drinking       

alcohol or using drugs. Inform them of the 

facts and realities of drinking. Parents are 

said to be the greatest influence on 

whether or not teens drink. 

90.5% said that “yes” they did learn 

something from the speakers 

 

48.4% of respondents said that on the 

day they got their DUI they did think 

about the consequence of driving   

under the influence. 51.6% said they 

did not think about it. 

 

75.8% said they were a first time DUI 

offender 

12 participants were second time   

offenders and for 1 participant it was a 

third DUI 

 

59.1% said that they have used mari-

juana and alcohol together 

 

95.4% cited for alcohol, 3.1% for   

marijuana, and 1.5% for prescription 

drugs 

P.O Box 493777  

Redding , CA 96049 

Phone: 530-241-5958 

Fax: 530-247-0915 

A Sobering Choice 

Providing: 

 

Education - Support - Prevention  

asoberingchoice.org  

Executive Committee:  
 

Charles Horner  
Chairman 

 
Evie Van Veen   
Vice Chairman  

 
Carol Grandbois   

Treasurer  
 

Trisha Henningsen   
Secretary  

A Sobering Point of View 

A Sobering Choice is partially funded by a Drug Free Community Grant 

Victim Impact Panel  

Statistics from February 

 

Mission Statement 
 

A Sobering Choice is a community–based youth and adult 
led coalition dedicated to reducing incidents of driving under 

the influence of  
alcohol and other drugs among the youth and adults of 

Shasta County.  

 

Other Community            
Resources 

 
Shasta County FNL 

241-5958 
 
 

Think Again Shasta 
Thinkagainshasta.info 

 
 

Injury Prevention Coalition 
225-5458 
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